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Senator Bailey, Representative Mathieson and members of the Health and Human 
Services Committee, my name is Lisa Harvey-McPherson RN. l am here today on behalf 
of Northern Light Health and our member organizations speaking in opposition to this 
bill. Northern Light Health member organizations include 10 hospitals located in 
southern, central, eastern and northern Maine, 8 nursing facilities, air and ground 

ambulance, behavioral health, addiction treatment, pharmacy, primary and specialty 

care practices and a state-wide home care and hospice program. Ninety three percent 
of Maine's population lives in the Northern Light Health service area. Northern Light 

Health is also proud to be one of Maine's largest employers with more than 10,000 

employees statewide. 

Northern Light Acadia Hospital provides a variety of training and certification 

opportunities for our staff. We strongly support the ability of hospitals to create the 
workforce of the future, and we invest thousands of hours of expertise from our clinical 
leaders and health care professionals for this purpose. Certification training 

opportunities at Northern Light Acadia Hospital include components of the mental 

health and rehabilitation technician certification. We also provide a regular series of 
clinical education opportunities and other programs that support behavioral health 

professional development for our staff. We support the language in this bill that allows 
community-based agencies and hospitals to provide in-house training and to certify 

their own staff for all levels of mental health rehabilitation technicians, certified 
residential medication aides and behavioral health professionals. 

But we must formally oppose this bill based on the proposal to require the department 
to terminate 3rd-party contracts to conduct this training and to end the requirement for 

3rd-party approval for certifications for those positions. We believe that there should be 
an external option available for employers to provide employee mandated training. Not 

all organizations have the resources independently sponsor training programs for 

current and potential staff. Eliminating external access to training programs would likely 

result in significant disruption in the availability of a qualified behavioral health 

workforce. 

Thank you for the opportunity to speak in opposition to this legislation. 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 
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